Standing Committee of the

Council of University Classical Departments
MINUTES
of the 158th meeting of the Standing Committee,

held on Friday, 21 October 2022, at 1 pm,

via Zoom
Present: Helen Lovatt (Chair), Gesine Manuwald (Secretary), Maria Fragoulaki, Elena Giusti (EDI Committee), Lucy Grig, Katherine Harloe, Owen Hodkinson (Elections), Mark Humphries, Jennifer Ingleheart, Neville Morley (Open Access), Tom Nelson (Bulletin), Rosanna Omitowoju, Elizabeth Pender (Education Committee), Claire Stocks
Apologies: Victoria Leonard (EDI Committee), Nick Lowe, Cressida Ryan (Bulletin)

1. Minutes of the 157th meeting, held on 27 May 2022 (Appendix 1)
Approved (https://cucd.blogs.sas.ac.uk/standing-committee/).
2. Matters arising from the minutes
The Chair had recently had a meeting with Emma Cayley, Chair of the University Council of Modern Languages (UCML) and Co-Chair of the Arts and Humanities Alliance (AHA), to discuss similarities and possible synergies between Classics and Modern Languages. Two areas had emerged in particular: narratives around employability, about which Emma Cayley would organize a session, and issues on resource allocation and workload, on which CUCD would take the lead. It had also been suggested that AHA could arrange a forum for discussion among chairs of learned societies.
3. Chair’s report

There had not been any Arts and Humanities Alliance (AHA) meetings recently. A meeting of the Classics Development Group had been held a few days ago; as a result of that, it had been agreed that CUCD would assemble information on their website to act as a first point of contact for departments under threat and create a list of mentors who could help in such situations.
The Chair was planning to have more regular meetings with the various officers and make more use of delegation.
Current priorities included: get CUCD finances back into functioning order; improve communication (report for Bulletin in progress); develop conference guidelines; set up prizes; organize language teaching day; revise Constitution.
A draft of the revised Constitution, which reflected changes in policies caused, for instance, by the greater use of online communication, was discussed. Some further adjustments would be made; this version would then be presented to Council at its next meeting.

4. Update on CUCD Treasurer and bank account
Due to difficult personal circumstances, the Treasurer elected last year had not been able to fulfil their role. Some urgent matters had still been dealt with by the previous Treasurer, for which warm thanks were expressed. A new bank account would be open shorty, so that outstanding payments could be made. Signatories would be the Chair, the Secretary, the Treasurer and the Director of the ICS.
It was considered whether CUCD should register as a community interest organization or a charity, which would give access to other types of bank accounts too. After discussion it was agreed not to make any changes for now.
5. Update from CUCD Education Committee

The Chair of the Education Committee had updated the list of Committee members and started to update the information on the education blog. The Chair had also drafted an update on the call for grants, which, after some further minor changes, should be publicized shortly. It was hoped that some projects could be approved by December.
Education Committee was currently contributing to three projects: preparation for future reviews of school Classics qualifications in the UK led by the Classical Association (CA); a survey of how students read online; and an information-gathering exercise on language teaching and workload.

6. Update from CUCD EDI Committee

The EDI Committee had been running a grants scheme, though uptake had been limited. The Committee had also put together a report on the experiences of Classicists during the pandemic called ‘Pandemic Stories’. This report was to be shared with departmental EDI Officers soon, and some issues about confidentiality were still to be checked; then the report would be launched officially, and departments would be encouraged to take the recommendations into account. The Committee would soon release a new survey, on working class in Classics.
7. Update on CUCD Bulletin

The Bulletin had a new co-editor, who was welcomed to Standing Committee.
Since the last meeting the Bulletin had published a range of pieces in a variety of formats; new proposals were always welcome. The relationship between the CUCD Bulletin and blogs was to be kept under review.
8. Update on Open Access matters
There was no further news to report since the last meeting, as the publication of the UKRI working group report with proposals for the next REF was still awaited.
It was emphasized that the subject community needed to beware of the implications of a widespread requirement for open access and the potential consequences.
9. Preparation of CUCD Elections and Council Meeting

The next Council meeting would be held online in early November, when the new version of the Constitution and other matters discussed by Standing Committee would be shared with Council.
Nominations for vacant Standing Committee positions had been received; elections would be held online at the Council meeting.
10. Consideration of impact of REF 2021 results

CUCD, in collaboration with the ICS, had organized two post-REF meetings over the summer. A report on the first of these had been published; the second one was forthcoming.
11. AOB
There was no other business.
12.  Date of next meeting
The next meeting of Standing Committee would take place after the Council meeting, when the new members were in place, probably early in the new calendar year. The precise date would be determined by a Doodle poll nearer the time.
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